BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of November 21, 1968. Members present: Francis J. Prior, Chairman Gerard L. Daigle, Vice-Chairman Michele S. Parisi Roland G. Beauregard

Copies of the minutes of the previous meeting were distributed to members of the board for future discussion.

On a motion made by Parisi and (2) by Daigle, the board voted to release two bonds in connection with Little Tree Lane in the Hillsdale Estates Subdivision for Benland Corp. and the bonds totaling \$12,350.00 were returned to the Corp. by certified mail. Vote was unanimous. Approval from the Water and Highway Depts. was received by the board for work having satisfactorily completed on said Little Tree Lane from Sta. 0 + 0 to 20 + 50.

The board also voted to release the following streets and 56 lots in the Pilgrim Village Subdivision:-Plymouth Road from Sta. 22 + 0 to the end; all of Mohawk Path; John Alden Circle from Sta. 0 + 00 to Sta. 5 + 18. Lots 85 to 133 inclusive; lots 193, 194, 199; lots 195a, 196a and 198a. Daigle made the motion for the release due to the fact that money is being held in escrow by the Town Treasurer to cover completion of the work. Seconded by Parisi, motion was unanimous.

Philip B. Herr, Consultant, met with the board and discussion was held on Cluster Zoning, Apartment Zoning and Flood Plain Zoning. Recreation, Bellingham Center and Open Space Program were designated as future areas of study.

The board will hold a meeting on Tuesday, November 26, 1968 at 8:00 P.M. instead of Thursday, November 28, which is Thanksgiving Day.

A bill for the Milford Daily News in the amount of \$16.50 and the Woonsocket Call in the amount of \$15.12 was approved for payment in connection with advertising the Public Hearing for the request of the Airport Comm. for a Zoning Change.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk